
 

 
VICTORIA OFFICE: 

200 – 1022 Government Street 

Victoria, BC V8W 1X7 

 

Tel: 250-383-2356; Fax: 250-380-6560 
woodwardandcompany.com 

 
TORONTO OFFICE: 

181 University Avenue, Suite 2200 

Toronto, ON  M5H 3M7 

 

 

 
*Denotes a Law Corporation 
^Denotes a ULC 

 

  

 

REPLY TO: Nicholas Daube 

ndaube@woodwardandcompany.com 

Toronto Office 

 

ASSISTANT: Fatima Raeese 

fraeese@woodwardandcompany.com 

May 7, 2025 

Via EMAIL 

Ontario Energy Board  

registrar@oeb.ca 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor  

P.O. Box 2319 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Attention: Ontario Energy Board, Registrar  

Dear Ms. Marconi: 

Re: EB-2025-0065 Enbridge Gas Inc., Five-Year Gas Supply Plan  

 

In response to your letter dated May 6, 2025, I am writing on behalf of Ginoogaming First Nation 

(“GFN”) to indicate GFN’s desire to participate in the above-noted matter. I will be attending the 

proceeding on behalf of GFN should their request to participate be granted. 

GFN is represented by Chief Sheri Taylor (sheri.taylor@ginoogamingfn.ca). GFN’s contact information 

is as follows: 

 Ginoogaming First Nation  

P.O. Box 89 

Longlac, Ontario P0T 2A0 

 

Attention: Nicholas Daube and Kate Kempton, on behalf of Ginoogaming First Nation  

Email: ndaube@woodwardandcompany.com and kkempton@woodwardandcompany.com  

Phone: 416-768-8341 

 

GFN requests an award of costs in this matter on the basis that its comments and participation 

serve a direct interest and policy perspective that is relevant to the Board’s mandate and pressing 

for Ontario’s energy consumers. GFN represents the interest of a unique and otherwise 

unrepresented set of First Nation energy consumers in Ontario and is committed to ensuring that 

they are served through access to an affordable, reliable, sustainable and modern natural gas 

service.  

The Board has granted GFN cost eligibility in several Board matters and proceedings previously, 

including most recently as an intervenor in Enbridge Gas Inc.’s rate rebasing application, which 

originally bore the proceeding number EB-2022-0200, as well as many other matters and 

proceedings as a member of Anwaatin Inc. 
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GFN therefore submits that it is appropriate for the Board to award GFN costs in the context of this 

matter.  

Please contact us if you require any further information regarding the above matters. 

Yours truly, 

 

 

Nicholas Daube 

 
 


